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Hi everyone, happy October! 

So happy to see everyone in 

September and all who decided to stay for 

our painting alcohol inks and we 

painted the egret. Everyone did an awesome 

job and what fun we had! We have some 

exciting projects coming up and know we will 

all enjoy. We have filled most of the 

positions for the coming year, thanks so 

much, it is sure appreciated. We do still 

need someone to fill the position of 

webmaster and newsletter We’d appreciate 

someone stepping up to volunteered to do it, 

please think about it. I won’t be able to 

attend the next two meetings sometimes 

life gets in the way      but I will certainly 

be there for the Christmas party. Take 

care and enjoy.

Hugs

Linda

project 

President’s Letter
Linda Duff, President

SHDA
S p r i n g H i l l D e c o r a t i v e A r t i s t s

TREASURER REPORT
Carol Hechler, Treasurer

September 2018  

BEGINNING BALANCE  $ 954.05 

INCOME
Program 9/1 Linda Duff......................$ 45.00 
Hospitality...........................................$   8.00
Ways & Means....................................$132.00 

   Total $ 185.00
                                       Income total $ 1139.05
                                                          
EXPENSES
Teacher Fee Linda Duff             $ 45.00 
      Total $ 45.00 

            
ENDING BALANCE             $1094.05 

Hi Ladies,

This month features our own Big 

Brush” Ronnie Bringle. See last page for details.

Coming up in November is Carole Sheftic.

Carole will be Teaching and Demoing some fun 

watercolor techniques while we work on some greeting cards for your holiday giving. This workshop 

will be a great way of getting over your fear of watercolors while working on small projects. Please 

check out the materiel list ahead of time because it has some extra supplies you may want to hunt up. 

PROGRAMS
Jeanette Seese, 1st VP

Coming up in NOVEMBER...
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MEETING 

MINUTES
September 2018

Lois Owens, Secretary

PRESIDENT: Linda Duff welcomed everyone and 

wished them a Happy Labor Day.

PROGRAMS: Jeanette Seese announced that the 

teacher for today is Linda Duff with an alcohol ink 

project. Ronnie Bringle will teach next month with an 

acrylic design on a glass case. There is no pattern. 

Ronnie has the eye glass cases for $3.20 each. Carole 

Sheftic will be teaching in November.

MEMBERSHIP: Dottie Ptaszynski will be collecting 

the dues and will prepare a spread sheet with the 

names and addresses of all the members of the club. 

The dues will be payable January 1, 2019, and checks 

should be written to Carol Hechler.

SECRETARY: There is one addition to the report 

that was printed in the newsletter. The club has 

asked members to bring some of their paintings in to 

hang on the wall. They will get them back and can 

change them out whenever they want. Carol Hechler 

and Marge Thompson will be in charge of collecting 

and hanging the donated art. The rest of the report 

was accepted as written.

TREASURER: The report was published in the 

minutes and was accepted as written.

PAST BUSINESS: Our Christmas Party will be 

December 1, 2018, at Kalley-K’s Restaurant in Spring 

Hill, Florida. You will pay for your own lunch. Pamela 

has some wonderful ideas for our Christmas party. 

She asked for volunteers to help paint ornaments for 

table decorations(5 each). Lois Owens, Marge 

Thompson, Jeanette Seese, Pat Otto, Lynn Merritt, 

and Ellen Annibali volunteered. She also needed 

volunteers to help sew centerpieces. Ronnie Bringle, 

Mary Banks, Pamela Varricchio and Jean Chambers 

volunteered.

Pamela also would like to have the scratch-off tree 

again this year. You can donate $1.00 scratch-off 

tickets before the party.

We will have the silent auction. You can donate 

painted items and/or a basket. The basket should 

contain at least $20.00 worth of items and would be 

nice if it was in a theme.

Pamela will get the lunch menu in advance of the party 

so that everyone can decide what they would like to 

order before arriving to the party. This will save a lot 

SHDA BOARD 2018
President
Linda Duff
248-703-6529
ladyotroy1@aol.com

Programs
Jeanette Seese
727-857-1045
seese_j@yahoo.com

Membership
Dottie Ptaszynski
352-527-2778
dmtaz@tampabay.rr.com

Secretary
Lois Owens
c-352-613-2029
billo7734@yahoo.com

Treasurer
Carol Hechler
352-684-2939
chechler@tampabay.rr.com

Ways & Means
Newsletter/Webmaster
Pat Otto
352-746-2688
pjottodesigns@gmail.com

Birthdays
October

10/10 Kay Wells

of time. You will need to RSVP with Pamela.

There are lots of items on the table that were donated by 

Betty Ferrio. It is available for donation only. We will use 

this money to schedule a teacher next year for a seminar.

NEWS: Pat Otto has donated a copier and paper cabinet 

to the club. It will require a new toner cartridge. It only 

copies black and white but uses 8 1/2 x 11 and 11 x 14 

paper. This will be for our club’s use ONLY.

The club will need a new webmaster and a Ways & Means 

chairperson. Pat Otto will be moving in December of this 

year.

The January Birthday celebration will consist of 

handmade items worth a minimum of $20.00. That can 

include jewelry, sewing, pottery and of course, hand-

painted items. Please, no old stash. Bring a Gift/Get a 

Gift.

Ronnie Bringle volunteered to be the club’s photographer.

SHOW & TELL: A wonderful array of art was displayed 

by our members.

Respectfully submitted,

November

11/25 Rhonda Norton

11/26 Marge Thompson

MEMBERSHIP

Dottie Ptaszynski



September 2018 Show ‘n Tell

Photos are also on thewebsite



October Project Fantasy

 Flowers on a Glasses Case

by Ronnie Bringle

3

PROGRAMS

Jeanette Seese, 1st VP EYEGLASS CASE    Project Supplies

SURFACE

Any size BLACK eyeglass case can by purchased from EYE 

CENTER at WALMART

Or see me about ordering

You are also free to paint on the surface of your choice - 

small box, plaque, whatever.  Just paint it Black to be ready 

for class

SUPPLIES

Chalk or chalk pencil

Small #4 and Medium #6 Oval Blender (like Bringle Oval 

Blender)

Liner Brush

Regular Acrylic Supplies

PAINT

I used GOLDEN HEAVY BODY but you can use any brand 

you like.  Refer to attached paint samples. If you would like 

to purchase a palette of Golden Heavy Body from me for $5, 

please let me know as soon as possible*.

Paint listed in order, starting with the blue

Cerulean Blue

Sap Green

Cadmium Yellow Light

Yellow Ochre

Mars Yellow

Carbon Black

Titanium White

Cadmium Red Medium

I still have 4 cases.  If you want one please call, text or 

email me.  The cost is $3.20 and I will bring them to the 

meeting.  There is no prep ahead of time.

*email: ronniebringle@gmail.com

*phone: 620-870-9093

From the Art Guild in New Port Richey: 
There will be an Arts and Crafts Show at the Aripeka 

Elks Lodge at 9135 Denton Ave. (off Little Rd.) in 
Hudson on Oct. 13. An antique car show will be held 

outside. If you are interested in displaying items you can 
contact leonardsart@tampabay.rr.com for more 

information. Tables are $20. The time is 10 AM to 3 PM. 
This usually is a well attended show and is an 

interesting day out!

NOTICE!
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